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When I started last years report I said that we had had the worst winter in 47 years, according to the news media. Well that was before the winter of 2014/2015. We had the first substantial snowstorm before the Thanksgiving Holiday. It seemed like we were getting snow every couple of days for quite some time. We had prolonged periods of sub zero temperatures but no ice storm as we had experienced the previous winter. I remember one power outage that lasted only a few hours. We all had to do lots of shoveling, snow blowing and roof clearing. The frost went quite deep. The ice on the pond was 27 inches thick in February, according to Dick Harvey. The mud season arrived later then years past. We again had several days when the road was almost impassable by any vehicle that wasn’t 4-wheel drive. Our residents again made use of the parking area on Weeks Mills road.

Another year has passed since I became your road commissioner. Much has happened since our last annual meeting.

Last August I spoke with the city superintendent of roads, Jerry Dostie, and he said that Young road was in compliance with City requirements and that everything was in order for winter plowing. A group of residents got together to fill potholes in the fall and spring. We owe special thanks to Dick Harvey for the use of his trailer and tractor also Dean Smiley for his tractor. Dean and his tractor are responsible for doing much work on the road this summer. Due to Deans many hours working with his Kubota our road has been in great shape all summer. We had a chipping bee this spring. Thanks to everyone who participated and especially to Betty Harvey for providing the delicious beverages and snacks. It was a real team effort.  Special thanks also to Tim Ellis, who continues to make our road look neat and well groomed. Also while on vacation in July, our former year round resident, John Poor, spent several hours grading the road. Thank you John. Just another reason our road has been in such great shape this summer.

Last fall we contracted, Kempton Toby, to rebuild a section of the road from the entrance at Week Mills road to the large pine tree on the pond side. We asked him to do as much of this as he could with the funds that we had available. This section of road was the very worst during the mud season of 2014. There weren’t sufficient funds in our treasury to do the whole section. Tobey agreed to complete the entire section and carry us until our 2015 dues came in. That section of road has held up very well through the winter, spring and mud season. I would like to see this material, blue rock, and fabric used on other sections of the road as funds become available. Tobey also did the initial grading this spring.

In conclusion, thank you to all who have volunteered your time and effort to maintain and improve our road and have assisted me with suggestions and advice when needed. 

Bob Pomerleau

Road Commissioner 2013 to 2015

